Minutes of South Beaver Planning Commission

December 5, 2018

Chairman Jim Perenovich called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M. at the Municipal Building on Blackhawk Road

Present: Jim Perenovich, Randy Brewer, Dan Rastatter, Rich Barger, Jim Shroads, George Patterson, Shawn Wingrove, Ashley Carr.

Rich Barger made a motion to approve the minutes of the October meeting. Randy Brewer seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Rich Barger made a motion to recommend approval of the Corbin Subdivision to the board of Supervisors conditioned upon addressing item #1 in LSSE's comment letter. Randy Brewer seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Dan Rastatter made a motion to approve form 4a the Sewage Facility Municipal Planning Agency Review for the South Beaver Township Volunteer Fire Department Subdivision upon review of the Township staff and engineering consultants finding it satisfactory. Randy Brewer seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Dan Rastatter had asked if any of the other members had any luck exploring possibilities of a light at the intersection of 168 & 51. Jim Perenovich did reach out to State Representative Jim Marshal through email. The Board agreed that it would be a good idea to work together in drafting another email to Jim Marshal expressing their concerns for the need of a light at that intersection and see if he could be of any help while they explore their options.

The next Planning Commission meeting will be on Wednesday, January 2nd at 7:00 P.M..

Randy Brewer adjourned the meeting at 7:22 P.M.

Ashley Carr, Township Secretary